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Beartooth Electric Annual Meeting will detail timeline for merger analysis  
 
Red Lodge, MT – On September 24, members of the rural electric cooperative will hold their 78th 
annual Members Meeting at the high school in Roberts, Montana. The business meeting will 
convene at 9:00 a.m. and adjourn at noon.  
 
The annual meeting is an opportunity for Beartooth Electric Cooperative members to get an update 
on how the co-op stands and where it is headed. The Beartooth board of trustees will report on how 
far they have advanced in their comparative analysis of the options to either merge with Lower 
Valley Energy or remain as a stand-alone. The report of the board’s Risk Management Committee 
will provide a timeline of next steps for the analysis. 
 
“Our members have questions about what the advantages and disadvantages are,” said Dave 
Peterson, a Reedpoint rancher who serves as a Beartooth trustee. “Where are we going and what will 
the future look like, that’s what they are asking,” said Peterson. 
 
Studies of both governance issues and rate projections for the two co-ops in the event of a merger are 
currently underway. A careful process of analysis has been in progress since early in 2016.  
 
“A possible merger will be a topic of discussion at the annual meeting, but there will not be a vote 
on a merger at this time,” Peterson clarified.  
 
The timeframe for a decision is getting closer, however. Under the co-op’s current three-year 
management agreement with Lower Valley Energy, Beartooth must indicate whether or not it is 
interested in merging by April 2017. The boards of both co-ops will make their recommendations. 
Then the issue will go to a vote of the members of each co-op.  
 
“We have a responsibility to communicate to our members what we learn, so they can make an 
informed decision when the time comes,” said Dick Nolan, a Beartooth trustee from the Luther area. 
“The annual meeting is a chance for us to share information and find out what the members think is 
most important for them to know,” said Nolan.   
 
Background information is available at beartoothelectric.com. Elections for three trustee positions 
will be decided at the annual meeting.  
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